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PENSION ADJUSTMENTS - APRIL 2010

The UN Joint Staff Pension Fund has announced the changes to pensions

— orin a number of cases — the non changes as of April 2010.

There are no increases for pensioners on the local track in France or Switzerland, nor in Belgium,
Denmark, Finland, Italy, Portugal or Sweden.

Increases are announced for those on the local track in Austria (2.4%),

Cyprus (2.1%), Germany (2.2%), Greece (4.7%), Hungary (5.5%), Netherlands (3.1%), Norway (2.0%),
Spain (2.3%), Turkey (6.5%) and the UK (3.4%)

Those on the dollar track or in the USA will benefit from an increase of 2.8%.

More information is available on the UNJSPF website -

www.unjspf.org

See under: “Welcome”, “My Fund” - “UN Rates of Exchange/CPI” which is on the left hand side of
the page.

UNFCU BOARD - 2010 ELECTIONS

A FAFICS member, and President of AFICS-Netherlands, Anton Kruiderink, has informed us of his intention to
stand as a candidate for the Board of Directors of the United Nations Federal Credit Union (UNFCU). The
elections are held from 19 April until 16 June 2010.

Anton is committed to seeking reductions in transaction costs and time.
More details are available from Anton at the following email address:

anton.kruiderink@gmail.com






